

Hanover Area School District

1600 Sans Souci Parkway

Hanover Township, Pennsylvania 18706-6091

ANDREW J. KUHL SUPERINTENDENT PHONE (570) 408-1163 FAX (570) 831-2322 akuhl@hanoverarea.net THOMAS R. CIPRIANO, JR. BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR PHONE (570) 831-2314 FAX (570) 822-6776 tcipriano@hanoverarea.net

Letter from the Superintendent of Schools on Water Testing

Dear Parents, Students, Faculty, Staff and Community Residents,

As you may be aware from recent news reports, there has been broad regional and national concern regarding institutional water quality, which has prompted us to test the water in all of our school district buildings. As a precaution and out of abundance of care for our students and staff, in April, our district took the proactive step of testing the water sources in each of our school buildings for lead concentrations.

Water samples were taken from 32 locations in all five of the district buildings. The samples were then tested through the Kirby Memorial Health Center, a certified lab that follows protocols set by the Environmental Protection Agency.

We are pleased to inform you that in all 32 samples, no lead was detected. There is nothing that we take more seriously than the well being of our students and staff. The Board of Education and Administration of Hanover Area pleages to keep the health and safety of our children our top priority.

Yours in Education,

Andrew J. Kuhl

HANOVER JR/SR HIGH SCHOOL 831-2300 MEMORIAL ELEMENTARY 822-5102 HANOVER GREEN ELEMENTARY 824-3941 LEE PARK ELEMENTARY 824-4741